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Quarterly Issues/Programs List  
KFMQ provides its listeners with programming and public service announcements 
that address issues of concern to our local community. Among the issues 
determined to be of most concern to the community during the preceding 
calendar quarter were:  

Section I  
LOCAL PROGRAMMING  

Section I lists regularly-scheduled and special programs that represent the 
station's issue-responsive programming providing the most significant 
treatment of the issues listed above for the calendar quarter.  

ISSUE PROGRAM / 
TITLE DESCRIPTION GUEST DATE/TIME DURATION 

Public 
Health 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Dr. Jaime Fergie, 
director of infectious 
diseases at Driscoll 
Children’s Hospital 
and medical director 
at the Global 
Institute for Hispanic 
Health. Dr. Fergie 
provided the latest 
information on the 
Omicron variant and 
why there is a 
necessity for vaccines 
and boosters. He also 
focused on how COVID 
has affected our 
Latino communities and 
pediatric health. Dr. 
David Spiegel Chief 
Scientific Officer at 
the Sarah Cannon 
Research Institute – 
Top Advancements in 
Cancer Research in 
2021 Nate Appleman 
Food Network Celebrity 
Chef – Personal story 
involving plasma 
donations and info on 
the plasma shortage 
across the country 

Dr. J. 
Fergie, 
Dr. D, 
Spiegel, 
N. 
Appleman 

01/02/2022 
07:00 AM 029:49 

Public 
Health 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Cadilla discussed what 
vaccinated people need 
to know now about 
getting a booster. 
Children as young as 
12 can now receive a 

DR. 
CADILLA 
ALDANA, 
COACH 
MONICA 
ALDAMA 

01/09/2022 
07:00 AM 029:49 



booster. Cadilla 
talked about why kids 
need a booster and 
spoke about the 
severity of Omicron 
compared to previous 
COVID-19 variants. 
Coach Monica Aldama, 
host of the Netflix 
Emmy Award-winning 
docuseries, Cheer and 
author of FULL OUT: 
Lessons in Life and 
Leadership from 
America's Favorite 
Coach. Why is 
discipline and 
consistency the key to 
building a winning 
team? Aldama offered 
practical solutions 
for personal growth, 
parenting, and job 
excellence. 

Public 
Health & 
Safety, 
Race 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Dr. Peter Marks, M.D., 
Ph.D., Director of the 
Center for Biologics 
Evaluation and 
Research for the Food 
& Drug Administration. 
The FDA authorized and 
CDC has recommended 
boosters for children 
ages 12 and older. 
Marks also discussed 
the potential for 
boosters for children 
5-11 years old in the 
near future. Trovon C. 
Williams- NAACP, Vice 
President of Marketing 
and Communications – 
Williams discussed 
Martin Luther King Day 
and how the NAACP is 
raising National 
awareness about the 
history of King. 

Dr. P. 
Marks, T. 
Williams 

01/16/2022 
07:00 AM 029:50 

Public 
Health & 
Safety, 
Race 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Dr. Cameron Webb, 
Senior Policy Advisor 
for Equity for the 
White House COVID-19 
Response Team. Dr. 
Webb discussed this 
week’s launch of the 

Dr. C 
Webb, G. 
Landsverk 

01/23/2022 
07:00 AM 029:50 



website 
COVIDTests.gov, a 
place where Americans 
can order free at-
home, rapid COVID-19 
tests. Gabby 
Landsverk, Health, 
Nutrition and Fitness 
Reporter for INSIDER 
in New York City. 
Gabby talked New 
Year’s Resolutions and 
the latest in health 
and fitness in 2022. 

Public 
Health 
Safety 
Educatio 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Dr. Assoumou is an 
Assistant Professor of 
Medicine at Boston 
University School of 
Medicine and the 
inaugural Louis W. 
Sullivan, MD, Endowed 
Professor of Medicine. 
The conversation 
around being “fully 
vaccinated” is 
evolving. Dr. Assoumou 
discussed what it now 
means to be to be up-
to-date with your 
COVID vaccinations. 
President & CEO, 
Alicia Levi, Reading 
is Fundamental. Levi 
talked about the 
impact of the pandemic 
on our nation’s 
children as it relates 
to literacy and 
reading. 

Dr. 
Assoumou, 
A. Levi 

01/30/2022 
07:00 AM 029:49 

Public 
Health & 
Safety, 
Race 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Katie Wilkes national 
spokesperson and 
content specialist for 
the American Red 
Cross. Wilkes talked 
about the national 
blood crisis due to 
the Omicron variant. 
Dr. Rachel Villanueva, 
MD FACOG is a Clinical 
Assistant Professor of 
Obstetrics/Gynecology 
at the NYU Grossman 
School of Medicine. 
With February being 
Black History month, 

K. Wilkes, 
Dr. R. 
Villanueva 

02/06/2022 
07:00 AM 029:50 



Dr. Villanueva of the 
National Medical 
Association discussed 
the progress of COVID 
vaccines and boosters 
in the Black 
community. 

Public 
Health & 
Safety, 
Race 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Carole Johnson is the 
Administrator of the 
Health Resources and 
Services 
Administration (HRSA). 
Johnson discussed her 
role at the HRSA and 
how they are 
continuing to help 
people to get 
vaccinated. Celina 
Gorre is the CEO of 
WomenHeart: The 
National Coalition for 
Women with Heart 
Disease, based in 
Washington, D.C. 
February is heart 
health month 2022 and 
Gorre discussed 
disparities in heart 
disease – for women 
and for women of 
color. 

C. 
Johnson, 
C. Gorre 

02/13/2022 
07:00 AM 029:49 

Public 
Health & 
Safety, 
Race 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Ginger Zee, author, 
chief meteorologist at 
ABC News and managing 
editor of the climate 
unit at ABC News. Zee 
talked about her new 
book, A Little Closer 
to Home where she 
talks about facing 
depression and the 
stigmas surrounding 
mental health issues. 
Dr. Byron Jasper, 
founder and Chief 
Executive Officer of 
Byja Clinic in New 
Orleans. With COVID 
cases decreasing 
across the United 
States, Dr Jasper 
focused on what’s next 
and why it still makes 
sense to get 
vaccinated. 

G. Zee, 
Dr. B. 
Jasper 

02/20/2022 
07:00 AM 029:49 



Veterans 
Affairs, 
Mental 
Health 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Cole Lyle, Marine 
Veteran and Executive 
Director of Mission 
Roll Call – Cole Lyle 
discusses the work 
Mission Roll Call does 
for veterans across 
the country, from 
suicide prevention to 
assistance with health 
care and benefits. 
RADM Felicia Collins, 
Deputy Assistant 
Secretary for Minority 
Health & Director of 
the Office of Minority 
Health in the U.S. 
Department of Health & 
Human Services – Dr. 
Felicia Collins offers 
an update on the 
spread of COVID-19, 
the safety and 
effectiveness of the 
COVID-19 vaccines, and 
the impact the 
pandemic has had on 
minority communities. 

C. Lyle, 
F. Collins 

02/27/2022 
07:00 AM 029:50 

Public 
Health & 
Safety, 
Cance 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Sarah Stephens, 
PharmD, CPPS is the 
Network Medication 
Safety Officer for 
HonorHealth in 
Scottsdale, AZ. As a 
follow-up to President 
Biden’s State of the 
Union, Stephens 
discussed the 
administration’s 
shifting focus from 
pandemic/crisis 
response to managing 
COVID-19’s new normal. 
Dr. Sallyann Coleman 
King, Medical Director 
of the Colorectal 
Cancer Control Program 
at the Centers for 
Disease Control and 
Prevention and 
Commander in the U.S. 
Public Health Service. 
March is Colorectal 
Cancer Awareness 
Month, and King says 
that it’s never been 

Dr. S. 
Stephens, 
Dr. S. 
King 

03/06/2022 
07:00 AM 029:48 



more important for men 
and women to routinely 
get screened for this 
disease. 

Personal 
Safety, 
Mental 
Healt 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Dr. David Banach, 
associate professor of 
medicine at UConn 
School of Medicine. 
COVID cases are 
continuing to fall 
across the country. 
Dr. Banach discussed 
what these current 
trends mean and the 
current state of the 
pandemic. He discussed 
why Americans should 
remain optimistic that 
we are closer to 
getting back to a new 
“normal”. Dr. Janine 
Domingues, Clinical 
Psychologist at the 
Child Mind Institute. 
The war in the Ukraine 
has many children and 
parents on edge. Dr. 
Domingues discussed 
how do you start, and 
have, a conversation 
about what is 
happening in Ukraine 
with your kids. 

BANACH, 
DOMINGUEZ 

03/13/2022 
07:00 AM 029:50 

Children's 
Health, 
Parenting 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Dr. Tina Carroll-Scott 
is a general 
practitioner and the 
medical director of 
the South Miami 
Children’s Clinic. Dr. 
Scott discussed 
working in a 
underserved community 
of color throughout 
the pandemic and 
trying to increase 
access and equity with 
the Covid vaccines 
through pop ups. 
Parenting Expert, 
Carol Muleta, founder 
of The Parenting 411, 
2019 DC Mother of the 
Year, and author of 
the newly released 
book, The Parenting 

Dr. T. 
Carroll-
Scott, C. 
Mule 

03/20/2022 
07:00 AM 029:49 



Odyssey: Trials. 
Monday, March 21st is 
National Single Parent 
Day and Muleta offered 
tips on how single 
parents can raise 
their children in the 
best way for 
themselves and their 
kids. 

Economics, 
Women's 
Health 

IHEARTRADIO 
COMMUNITIES: 
PUBLIC 
AFFAIRS 
SPECIAL 

Lori Bettinger is the 
Co-President of 
Alliance Partners and 
serves as the 
President of 
BancAlliance. 
Bettinger discussed 
the ongoing conflict 
in Ukraine including a 
jump in U.S. food 
prices, a Russian oil-
sparked recession, and 
more. • Dr. Dorothy 
Fink, Deputy Assistant 
Secretary for Women's 
Health and Director of 
the Office on Women's 
Health in the Office 
of the Assistant 
Secretary for Health 
(OASH). As we wrap up 
March and Women’s 
History Month, Dr. 
Fink focused on what 
we all should be 
thinking about this 
month for women’s 
health. 

L. 
Bettinger, 
Dr. D. 
Fink 

03/27/2022 
07:00 AM 029:49 

Section II  
NETWORK (and/or SYNDICATED) PROGRAMMING  

Section II lists the network-provided (and/or syndicated) programming that 
the station broadcast during the preceding calendar quarter that addresses 
community issues.  

ISSUE  PROGRAM / TITLE DESCRIPTION  DATE/TIME  DURATION  
(Insert network and/or syndicator-provided programs lists here.) 

 
Section III  

PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENTS  
Section III lists public service announcements that the station broadcast 
during the preceding calendar quarter that address community issues.  

ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION  RUNS  
(This station aired no public service announcements during the quarter in 
question.) 

ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION  RUNS 



 PSA/WOMEN HEART/MISDIAGNOSIS 000:28 1 
WOMENSHEART WOMEN HEART 000:28 16 

 


